Minutes

West Liberty State College Board of Governors

Executive Committee

July 15, 2003

Executive Committee Members: Brad Blair, Jim Frum, John Gompers, and John Moore

WLSC Administrators: Richard Owens

1.
Call to Order: Chairman Frum convened the Executive Committee meeting at 7:30 a.m. in the Conference Room of Wheeling Clinic.

2.
Tuition and Fee (waiver) Report:  Presented to the Board now rather than to Higher Education Policy Commission.  Dr. Owens will forward a copy to each board member.

3.
Bond Status:  Brad Blair reported the status of the bond project.  Key steps at this time are securing bond insurance (pending) and enrollment numbers to meet future bond repayment obligations. 

4.
President’s Goals:  Goals as presented at the June 25, 2003 Board meeting were approved as presented.  Dr. Owens will mail a copy of the full goals statement and his April 10, 2003 evaluation documents to all board members.  

5.
Board Membership and Criteria:  The Executive Commission continued discussion of:

a) Board criteria for membership (commitment to WLSC, sound character, ability to assist and support the College and Board through policy making, advocacy, etc.).

b) Potential candidates to replace Debbie Boger.   The Executive Committee discussed a particular individual as a strong candidate.  Mr. Frum, Mr. Moore, and Dr. Owens will meet with that person to outline responsibilities and expectations.  If all goes well, the Executive Committee will vote in August (meeting date TBA) on this name and present it for a full Board vote in September.

6.
HEPC:  Dr. Owens reviewed recent HEPC meetings and legislative actions for the information of the Executive Committee.

7.
Enrollment:  Dr. Owens reviewed the comprehensive strategies and operational steps underway to obtain maximum enrollment for Fall 2003.  Challenges includes:

a) Economic conditions and recession.

b) Impact of State budget cuts.

c) Regional demographics, i.e. declining pool of college aged students in the region.

d) WLSC received only yesterday (7-14) and is now hurriedly processing and mailing WV state grant notifications.
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